## MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES

## June 18, 2019

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at **6:00 P.M**. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Thomas Morelli – Chairman
Rudy Lioce - Commissioner
Richard Cendella - Commissioner
John Mainini – Superintendent
Steve Landry – Tata & Howard
James Hoyt – Tata & Howard
Robert DeVita – Finance Committee
Kevin Rudden – Town Crier
Debra Cavaliere - Clerk

A motion was made to approve the bills and payroll by Mr. Lioce, seconded by Mr. Cendella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

A motion was made to approve the May 21, 2019 Meeting Minutes by Mr. Cenedella, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Lioce made a motion to have the next Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on July 16, 2019 in Room #14 at 6:00 P.M., seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Lioce made a motion to approve an Amended Site Plan Review for 80 Sumner Street for it has no effect on Sewer, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli, send letter to MPB.

A motion was made to approve Amended Site Plan Review for 1 National Street, by Mr. Lioce for the former glass bottle manufacturing plant into a warehouse space would have no effort on the town's sewer system providing there was no industrial waste discharge. seconded by Mr. Cenedella, and unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

A motion was made by Mr. Lioce to approve (1) Abatement for Quarry Square Realty, the meter was pulled in FY2017, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

The FY2020 Chemical Bids were opened at 6:15 and read aloud by Mr. Morelli. A motion was made by Mr. Morelli to turn over the bids to TaTa & Howard so they may review and send Mr. Mainini a letter of commendation as to whom should receive the FY2020 Contract, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

At 6:30 Mr DeVita approached the board with some questions concerning the Sludge Handling Project.

His questions were mainly focused on the progress of the project and the return on investment.

Mr. Mainini noted that the cost of the Sludge removal will be reduced once the Sludge Handling Project is completed. The cost of disposal is broken down into biosolids, transportation. Mr. Mainini stated that he is predicting that the truck loads will be decrease from 4 days a week, 4 trucks a day to 2 days a week and 4 trucks a day. This will in time decrease the cost.

Mr. Devita was informed that The Sludge Handling Project will be in full operation sometime in October, 2019

Mr. Hoyt stated that his company is putting pressure on the contractors to meet the deadline.

Mr. DeVita asked the Board if he can have an updated cost of the projected Sludge Handling Project. Mr. Mainini responded that this would take a little time to put together and that it might take up to September to submit it.

Mr. Mainin informed Mr. DeVita that once the Sludge Handling Project is completed the next project will be to fix the Field Pond Pump Station. Mr. Mainini said he believes the cost for the repairs are well within the budget.

Mr. Mainini also informed Mr. DeVita that the Sump Pump Project will be continue come mid July, 2019.

Mr. Mainini informed the Commissioners that a Thomas Hughes was hired to join the Maintenance crew. Also Antonia Drysdale was hired as temporary help for the office.

At 7:25 P.M., Mr. Lioce made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Respectfully Submitted,

Debra Cavaliere Assistant Clerk